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Madam President,


My delegation would like to thank the delegation of Switzerland for their comprehensive national report and continued engagement in the UPR process. 
Madam President,

With regard to efforts to promote religious tolerance and eliminate racism, Indonesia welcomes the launching of a dialogue with the Muslim population with a view to combating fears and prejudices about Islam and discussing the challenges of integration in 2009, and the promotion of equality and fight against racism by several government services as well as the establishment of Ombuds’ offices at the canton and commune levels. 
However, we remain concern at the inclusion of an article in the Federal Constitution banning the construction of new minarets and the withdrawal of the authorization of the construction of a minaret in the canton of Bern, as well as the display of posters inciting racial hatred. In this regard, we recommend the Government of Switzerland to strengthen measures to reinforce existing mechanisms on combating all forms of discrimination, particularly racial discrimination, including by adopting a specific law prohibiting incitement to hatred based on racial and religious motives, in accordance with article 20, paragraph 2, of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. 
While taking note measures and programmes carried out by the Government of Switzerland to advance the promotion and protection of the rights of migrant workers, Indonesia recommends Switzerland to consider ratifying the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families.

To conclude, Madam President, Indonesia would like to offer its best wishes to the Government and people of Switzerland in their future endeavours towards the promotion and protection of human rights at all levels. Thank you.
